Spring Ridge Review

Spring Ridge Elementary

Elkhorn Public Schools Elkhorn, Nebraska



August 2023

Inside This Issue

1	From Mrs. Petersen
2	Back to School 101
2	Open House
2	1st Day of School

School Basics

3 Be a Partner

3 School Lunches

4 New Faces

4 Walking Club

4 PTO Meeting Schedule

5 Calendar of Events

5 Parent Screening of Child

School Entrances/Exits

Visitor Guidelines

Kdg. Start Time First Day

5th Grade Outdoor Education

7 Lunch Notes

8 SchoolPay

8 EPS Employment

School Lunch Jobs

9 School Messenger

A Message from Mrs. Petersen

Welcome to a new school year! Our first day of school is August 15, 2023. A new school year is always exciting. Our focus will be on providing each child with new challenges that will result in a rewarding school experience. Academic emphasis on the core content areas of reading, writing, math, science, and social studies will remain a priority as well as providing a learning program that builds on each year to reach state standards. Instruction in the fine arts, foreign language, technology, guidance, and physical education complete our program providing each student with the opportunity to develop areas of interest and skill.

Our goal is to challenge our students intellectually, grow them socially, and guide them toward independent thinking and problem solving. As we strive to promote healthy development in all aspects of each student's life, we also strive to develop a student body of good character; students who make good choices and decisions resulting in successful and healthy outcomes. We encourage students to demonstrate the best of themselves every moment of every day and to make positive contributions to the groups and organizations to which they belong. We strive to instill within our student body a sense of pride as well as collective pride and love of and for our school.

As we begin this year, please remember that this is your school, and we welcome your involvement. Family commitment is vital to our success. When the partnership between Spring Ridge Elementary and the families we serve is strong, achievement is also strengthened. Our children truly benefit! I look forward to working with you this academic school year!

Enjoy the last few days of summer vacation! If you have any questions, please call 402-637-0204 or email me at lpetersen@epsne.org

2023-24 School Theme: "We Shine When We Are Kind" Looking forward to seeing you Thursday, August 10th at Open House! Laurinda Petersen, Spring Ridge Principal



Back to School 101

Since we moved to an online registration system, we have found that there really is no need for our traditional Back to School 101 event. We ask that you go into Power School to update demographic information and contact preferences, sign forms, and pay for various items. The online registration system opens on Tuesday, August 1st. You will receive an email on Friday, July 28th outlining how to go into Power School to complete these tasks.

Letters were mailed to incoming kindergarten families, so you will be able to set up a parent access account. If you already have a parent account for an older child(ren), you do not need to create an additional account. Simply add your younger student(s) to your current account by following these directions: https://bit.lv/2wDNJuT.

If you have any questions or concerns or need assistance setting up your account, please contact the Spring Ridge Office at 402-637-0204.

Families who have completed the online registration process will be able to go into Power School on Monday, August 7th starting at 10 AM to find out who their child(ren)'s teacher will be for the 2023-24 school year.

K-5 Open House

Open House will be held on Thursday, August 10th.

Families whose last name starts with A-M may attend Open House from 5:30-6:00 PM.

Families whose last name starts with N-Z may attend Open House from 6:00-6:30 PM.

<u>There will be no Curriculum presentations during the evening of Thursday, August 10th. Instead, teachers will email curriculum information to parents by 2 PM on Thursday, August 10th.</u>

1st Day of School

On the first two days of school, teachers will be outside at 7:55 AM with signs (displaying their last name). The signs will help students find their teacher, so they can line up with their teacher and their classmates outside. Classes will head inside to start the day at 8:10 AM.

Kindergarten students will line up and will go in the farthest west door on the south side (front side) of the building. On the first day of school, kindergarten students (and only kindergarten students) will line up outside the kindergarten door at 8:50 AM and will go inside at 9 AM. Kindergarten teachers will be outside at 8:50 AM with signs on the first day; on the 2nd day, they will be out at 7:55 AM for a regular start.

1st/2nd/3rd grade students with classrooms inside the building will line up and will enter through the front doors.

2nd/4th students in the cottages/portables will line up on the east playground blacktop and will enter directly into their classrooms from the playground.

4th/5th students with classrooms inside the building will line up and will enter in the doors on the east side of the building.

Walking Club will start for all K-5 students on Thursday, August 17. 5th grade helpers will assist kindergarten students.



School Basics

The first day of school is Tuesday, August 15. The school day begins at 8:10 AM and the tardy bell rings at 8:15 AM. Dismissal is 3:06 PM. Please make every effort to arrive on time. Students who arrive on time are more likely to make the most of his/her day. Your help is appreciated.

If your child is not attending school or will be coming late due to illness, doctor appointments, or another type of appointment, please call the school office at 402-637-0204. Please minimize doctor appointments and vacations during school hours.

Students arriving to school late or leaving early must sign in/out of the front office. When students leave early, a parent must come to the office to sign his/her name out. Parents of students in the cottages must enter the building through the front doors and check in at the office.

Be a Partner in Your Child's Education

Your child will have dozens of terrific instructors over the years, but you'll always be your child's most important teacher. To become a partner in your child's education:

- Volunteer in class or within the school.
- Attend open house and parent-teacher conferences.
- Read every handout and paper your child brings home.
- Make school a priority. Schedule appointments and vacations outside of school hours.
- Expect your child to succeed in school. Children try harder to meet parents' expectations.
- Respect homework. Sit with your child as he/she works. Show him/her that you take it seriously.
- Speak up. If there's a problem at school, talk to your child's teacher immediately. Work together on finding a solution.
- Show and tell your child often that you love him/her.
- Celebrate! Your child is learning more every day!

The Spring Ridge Review is a monthly newsletter published by the staff and volunteers of Spring Ridge Elementary School,- Elkhorn Public Schools in Omaha, Nebraska.

Article submissions are due on the 20th of each month.

17830 Shadow Ridge Drive Elkhorn, NE 68130

Spring Ridge Principal Laurinda Petersen: lpetersen@epsne.org

Secretary Muriel Manske: mmanske@epsne.org

Contact: 402-637-0204 for more information. www.elkhornweb.org

School Breakfast and Lunch

Money may be deposited into your Sodexo lunch account on-line or at school. When students are nearly out of money in their lunch account, an email will be sent to the parent and a note will be sent home with the student. Parents are highly encouraged to always have a positive balance in their child(ren)'s lunch account. An email will be sent at the end of each month regardless of the balance. Breakfast runs from 7:35-7:55 AM. You are welcome to have lunch with your child any day. The cost of an adult lunch is \$4.60. Please make your lunch reservation with the school office before 9:00 AM on the day you are planning to join your child for lunch. You are welcome to bring a sack lunch but please do not bring lunches from outside vendors (McDonalds, Subway, etc.). Carbonated beverages are permitted only on special days designated by your child's teacher. Cost of school meals is:

Student Breakfast \$1.75 Student Lunch \$2.95 Adult Lunch \$4.60 Milk \$0.55



New Faces

Please help me in welcoming our new staff! Debra Quinn will be joining our special education team as a special education teacher and Brenna Clark will be our OT. Lauren Dunn will be hopping onto the First Grade Team, while Elliot Haack will be our Instructional Facilitator. Missy Carney and Alana Vess will join the SR Family as teacher assistants. Please do all that you can to give these new family members a very warm Spring Ridge welcome!

2023-24 PTO Meeting Schedule:

August 28, 7:00 PM October 9, 7:00 PM November 6, 7:00 PM December 4, 7:00 PM February 5, 7:00 PM March 4, 7:00 PM April 8, 7:00 PM May 6, 7:00 PM

The first day of school for the 2023-24 school year will be Tuesday, August 15.

Walking Club: A Great Way To Start The Day!

Walking Club is a daily activity that begins at 7:55 a.m. Children arriving to school between 7:55 a.m. and 8:10 a.m. will participate in this supervised exercise. Supervision is not provided before 7:55 a.m. Please do not drop children off before 7:55 a.m. Teachers will bring students into the building at 8:10 a.m. Students arriving between 8:10-8:15 a.m. may go directly to their classrooms. Any student arriving after 8:15 a.m. will be marked tardy. Walking Club begins Thursday, August 17.

Pick-up

School dismisses
each day at 3:06 PM.
No supervision is
provided after 3:15 PM.
Please make sure your
child(ren) are picked
up on time.

Thank you!

Calendar of Events

July/August

- August 1 & 2 New Student Registration
- August 10 Open House (A-M from 5:30-6:00; N-Z from 6:00-6:30)
- August 15 FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL
- August 28 PTO Meeting, 7:00 PM with a New Parent Meet & Greet at 6:30 PM

<u>September</u>

- September 4 Labor Day NO SCHOOL
- September 8 School Picture Day
- September 8 Spring Ridge Family Fun Fest, 5-7 PM
- September 20-27 Book Fair
- September 22 Spring Ridge Fun Run (Each class is assigned a time slot during the school day.)
- September 26 & 27- Parent/Teacher Conferences; Early Dismissal 2:06 PM Mid Quarters are given to parents at Parent/Teacher Conferences.
- September 28 NO SCHOOL- Teacher In-Service
- September 29 NO SCHOOL

Please Screen Your Child Each Day Before School

We ask that parents screen their children at home for fever, vomiting, and diarrhea.

If these symptoms occur, please do not send your child to school. Instead, please call the office at 402-637-0204 to find out what steps you need to take next to ensure your child is safe to return to school.

We very much appreciate your help and support with this! Together, we will ensure school is a safe place for all students and staff!



Student Entrances & Exits

Kindergarten: Students enter through the kindergarten door (far west door on south side of building) and exit the school through the kindergarten classroom doors on blacktop of K-1 playground.

First Grade/Second Grade/Third Grade:

Students enter and exit the school through the front doors of the building.

Cottage Second Grade/Fourth Grade: Enter and exit their specific classroom in cottage.

Fourth Grade/Fifth Grade: Enter and exit the school through the staff entrance doors on the east side of the building.

Students in the cottages and fourth and fifth graders may use the sidewalk between the east staff parking lot and the school building or the sidewalk north of the staff parking lot when arriving or leaving school.

Visitor Guidelines

School safety is a major concern to both parents and school personnel. Several procedures at Spring Ridge need to be followed by all visitors to our building:

 -All visitors are required to sign in/out when arriving and leaving the building.

-Visitors will be asked to wear a visitor's badge while at Spring Ridge.

-All visitors must use the front entrance (including parents of students in the cottages). Please do not go directly to the classrooms without checking in at the office. If you have brought something that your child has forgotten, please drop it off at the office and we will be happy to take it to your child.

Please help us minimize classroom interruptions.

<u>Kindergarten will start at 9 AM the first day.</u>

1st through 5th grade students will start at the regular time of 8:10 AM. The 9 AM start for kindergarten gives them the opportunity to arrive at school with a calmer and quieter atmosphere. We believe this will help our young 5 year old students experience a more positive transition into elementary school.

5th Grade Outdoor Education

Outdoor Education has been a part of the 5th grade curriculum in Elkhorn Public Schools for many years. Outdoor Ed is a two-day field trip designed to reinforce concepts learned in the classroom by taking students to explore nature, science and physical activity at a camp located just outside the Metro area.

Prior to the 2012-13 school year, this field trip included an overnight stay at the camp cabins. Beginning the 2012-13 school year, students no longer stay overnight. Outdoor Ed will remain a two-day program and will continue to meet all of the intended learning objectives.

Several factors led to the District's decision to discontinue the overnight stay during Outdoor Ed:

-The increasing volume of medications students require during an overnight stay away from home has become a liability concern.

 -Many schools have experienced difficulty recruiting staff members to provide overnight supervisions.

-In order to ensure student safety, all volunteers must complete a background check to accompany students to Outdoor Ed. Background checks take time to process and Outdoor Ed volunteers had to make the commitment several weeks in advance in order to ensure their background check would be completed on time.

-For some students, Outdoor Ed is their first experience away from home and it can be upsetting. The increasing requests for special accommodations at nighttime made the overnight stay difficult for supervising staff members.

 -A review of the Outdoor Ed curriculum confirmed that all learning objectives could be accomplished with out an overnight stay.

Outdoor Education for our fifth graders is scheduled for October 25 & 26! The students will have an extended day on October 25 at the camp and on October 26th the day will be normal school hours (8:00 AM – 3:00 PM). Transportation will be provided to and from camp.

STUDENT MEALS 2023-2024

Dear Parents,

As we begin the new school year we wanted to give you the following information for student meals. We ask that you keep your students account funded to prevent any issues with their purchases.

Applications for free/reduced meals for the current school year must be submitted annually to receive free/reduced meal prices and the additional benefits that can be provided to families who qualify. Instructions for completing an online or hard copy application can be found at https://www.elkhornweb.org/parents/lunch/

2023-2024 Breakfast & Lunch Prices

Breakfast:

Elem: \$1.75Middle: \$1.95High: \$2.15Adult: \$2.75

Lunch

Elem: \$2.95Middle: \$3.65High: \$3.80Adult: \$4.60

*1 milk is included with a purchased meal. Extra or single milk (without a purchased meal) is \$0.55 each. Extra entrée and ala carte items have an additional charge

**You will receive an email when your students account is below \$5.00 daily as a reminder. The easiest way to avoid any issues is to set up an Auto-Deposit function on your students account, instructions can be found below.

MAKING DEPOSITS

- SETTING UP AN ONLINE ACCOUNT INSTRUCTIONS This will allow you to make deposits, view the
 account, set reminders and add an auto-deposit option if preferred.
 - *EPS partners with **SchoolPay** for student lunch accounts. To add funds, go to www.schoolpay.com and log into to your user account.
- MAIL CHECKS payable to EPS, that include your student name and student ID Number to Sodexo, EPS Food Service, 1401 Veterans Drive, Elkhorn, NE 68022
- SEND LUNCH MONEY WITH YOUR STUDENT TO SCHOOL, include student name and student ID number preferably in an envelope for elementary students to give to their teacher.

We look forward to continuing to serve our students healthy and nutritious meals!

Elkhorn Food Service 1401 Veterans Drive Elkhorn, NE 68022 402-289-0443 Lunch@epsne.org



Make a difference with the Elkhorn Public Schools!

The Elkhorn Public School District is currently hiring teacher assistant/paraprofessionals for the 2023-2024 school year in our early education, elementary, and secondary settings. EPS is seeking caring and collaborative individuals with a desire to help students achieve.

Family friendly hours — follows the school day and calendar Competitive pay (\$16.70/\$17.20) Rewarding working environment

Apply at www.elkhornweb.org Employment: Support Staff Non-Certified: Teacher Assistant

SchoolPay

To better serve our families, EPS has partnered with SchoolPay to implement a new online payment system. At this time, this system will be used for the following items:

- Loading lunch balances
- Paying activities fees and purchasing athletics passes
- 3. Purchasing Chromebook device coverage
- 4. Paying individual school-based fines
- Paying Preschool Tuition

To utilize the system, parents will need to create a new user account by following the below instructions:

- 1. Go to www.schoolpay.com
- Click the green "Create an Account" button
- Enter the "Payer" Information
- Choose "Elkhorn Public Schools", then choose your student's assigned school* and enter his/her Student ID number and Last Name.
 - *If you have multiple students, choose one student to enroll first and complete the School Name, Student ID, and Last Name for that student. Upon account creation, you will have the option to add additional students.
- You will receive an email to set your password. Click the Login link within the email, set a new password, then log in to make purchases or add additional students as needed.
 - To add additional students to your account, follow the instructions at this link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u0ireLb_ht8

A Student ID number is required for account creation. If you do not know your student's ID number, ask your student what his/her lunch number is or it can be found by logging into your Parent PowerSchool account. If you are still unable to locate the Student ID number, please contact your school building after July 27th.

If you have any questions regarding your new account or the process for creating it, please contact School Pay Support at 888.886.9729 or support@schoolpay.com

SPRING RIDGE ELEMENTARY Child Nutrition is

NOW HIRING

Apply Today by Texting Elkhorn Jobs to 82257

Kitchen Manager M-F 6:30 – 2:00PM

Cashier/Food Prep M-F 8:00 – 2:00PM

- Enjoy the same days off as your child
- On the job training no experience necessary
- · Opportunity for advancement

Sodes as an EEO/AA/Montry/Female/Disability/reteran employer. Sodes as committed to uphoiding the spire and principles of the shabilitation Act of 1973 and the 1998 amendment to the Act. If, due to a disability, you require a reasonable accommodation to margate this site and/or complete the on-line application process, please contact.

UKAGOREO/FORTHAEA/ORDITATIONS/DISTORMENDERSORY ASSISTANCE.





SchoolMessenger Alert System

EPS and individual buildings use a parent messaging system called SchoolMessenger to send emails, phone calls, and text messages to parents sharing district information, monthly updates about building happenings, and weather-related school closings. To ensure receipt of these updates, please verify that all contact information listed in your parent PowerSchool account, including phone numbers and email addresses, is correct.

Additionally, this system allows recipients to "unsubscribe" from its mailing list; however, please understand that by "unsubscribing" you are completely removing your email address and phone number from both District and building lists. If you choose to Unsubscribe, you will not receive any communication from your child's assigned school or the EPS district. If you accidentally unsubscribe or decide you would like to begin receiving emails again after unsubscribing, contact your building secretary to change your communication status.